
 
ST. JOHN GENERAL FUND – November 2018 

Karen Scarborough, Treasurer 
 
 

 Cash Balance on Hand 11/1/18                                 $ 4,044.71 
 
  Total Receipts for November + 37,666.07 

  Less Expenses for November                     -  30,955.20 

  Cash Balance on Hand 11/30/18 $     10,755.58 

 
 
 

EXPENSES THIS MONTH YEAR TO DATE ANNUAL 
  PAID PAID BUDGET 
 
Our World Mission $   1,760.00   $19,440.00  $ 21,200.00 
 
Pastoral Ministry & Staff 24,954.32 237,186.97 272,715.00 

 
Worship & Service 2,007.44 24,372.41 36,450.00 
 
Our Church Home 2,233.44 39,470.37 49,625.00 
  __________ __________ __________ 
 
Total Expenditures $  30,955.20 $320,469.75 $379,990.00 

 
 
 

 
 

Special Funds – November 2018 
Joanne Pesicka, Treasurer 

 
Angel Foods $1,146.20 Education Designated $  4,175.17 
 

Banquet $2,781.75 Food To You $ 1,503.39 

 

Barnabas $607.69 Library $ 727.99 
 

Computer Fund $2,032.70 Organ/Piano/Keyboard $ 4,012.42 
 

Choir Fund $ 3,155.21 Rosebud Ministry $2,756.56 

 
 
 

St. John  January 2019 

American Lutheran 
 
 

New Year’s Eve 

Potluck & Movie 
Monday, December 31, 2018 

5:00 Potluck 

6:00 Movie  - “An Evergreen Christmas” 

                          Come join in the food, fellowship & fun! 

 
 

************************************* 

Year End Contribution Statements  
Help us save on postage expense.  If you would like to have your 

2018 Contribution Statement e-mailed to you, please call the 

church office.   Thank you! 

************************************* 

 
 

St. John Congregational Annual Meeting 
 

January 27, 2019 

1:00 p.m. 
 

Come and be involved! 
                                                             

Please remember to bring your copy of the Annual Report, which 

will be mailed to you soon.  And remember, all confirmed 

members (including the youth!) are voting members.  Pray for a 

good, productive meeting.  
 

Noon lunch will be served by the St. John Youth  

 



From Pastor Paul 
 

The Body of Christ (1 Corinthians 12.27), a royal 

priesthood (1 Peter 2.9), God’s own people (I Peter 2.10)…  It’s old 

language but still of some help in describing who it is that the Bible 

says we are in relationship to Christ, as Church.  But particularly, 

for purposes of this newsletter, and this New Year, consider the 

writer of the Letter to the Ephesians in his theological 

determination that the Church is Bride – the Bride of Christ.  “’For 

this reason a man will leave his father and mother and be joined to 

his wife, and the two will become one flesh.’  This is a great 

mystery, and I am applying it to Christ and the church” (Ephesians 

5.31-32).   

It’s like we’re married.  We’re not married to the Church; 

we are the Church.  We’re Bride of Christ.  We’re married to Jesus.  

Marriage, as anyone who may be married knows, is not, at its 

heart, a partnership.  One enters a partnership with equal shares, 

equal responsibilities, equal rights, and he or she performs his 

liabilities commensurately.  Partnerships do not require vows;  

they necessitate, instead, a contract to insure each partner shall 

hold up his or her end of the deal.  Partnerships work well in 

business.  A business can advance and prosper only when each 

party to the contract does his or her share in pursuit of the 

business’ principle objectives.   

Marriage, on the other hand, cannot prevail as a 50-50 

proposition, each partner measuring his or her contribution, one 

half, no more and no less.  IT’S EITHER A HUNDRED PERCENT OR 

NOTHING.  That is to say that a righteous marriage is founded 

upon love, not justice.  A husband gives his all and a wife gives her 

all, sacrificially, in love.  No thought of what’s fair is allowed.   A 

marriage takes on the glow of heaven when each person – 

husband and wife – finds the pattern and the power for the union 

in Jesus, whose love moved Him to lay down the totality of His life, 

everything, for you, for me, for us, for the church, for ALL.   

After the wedding (certainly after the honeymoon), the 

church is tempted, sometimes sorely tempted to speak of its 

relationship to Christ in terms of a tithe, which according to the 

Hebrew Bible amounts, ostensibly, to 10% - one-tenth of one’s all 

– which anyone with any business sense will tell you will not work 

in a simple partnership.  It can still work in a marriage, but not 

without considerable cost, certainly to the party who is sworn and 
determined to keep the codicils of the contract and give his all (all 

being all, whatever the outcome) but no less to the one who has 

failed to honor the agreements (giving only 10% when 50% was 

required), because all that he gains, he gains with the loss of his  
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- In memory of Dorothy Thompson: $370-Capital Funds 

- In memory of Perry Emmons: $845-Capital Funds,        

     $10-Endowment Fund, $25-Lutheran World Hunger,  

                                   $25-The Banquet, $25-General Fund 

-In memory of Bonnie Rabenberg: $90-Capital Fund, $20-Project Car, $50-

Lutheran World Hunger, $50-Children’s Ministry/VBS, $25-General Fund 

$25-Angel Foods 

-In memory of Phyllis Hunhoff: $50-Organ/Piano Fund 

-In memory of Wendall Lovaas: $10-Endowment Fund 
 

Other Gifts: $25-General Fund in honor of Karen Brandts; $200-

General Fund in honor of Brenda & Emily Jones;  $20-Library in honor of 

Lee & Liz Stadem;  $800-Luther League; $686.50-Mission Globe for 

Rosebud Christmas; $120-Rosebud Ministry; $30-St. Dysmas;   
 

THANK YOUS! 
            St. John Adult Choir, Bells, & Children’s Sunday School,  Thank you 
for sharing your gifts at the cantata on December 9. Your voices, the 
bells, piano and organ were a beautiful contribution to our Advent 
season. Thank you Sarah Jorgensen and Sandy Scott for your leadership. 
Thank you to all the others for the behind scene preparation and help 
the day of the program.                  Kari Clark 

 

Dear members of St. John Lutheran Church, 
 Thank you!  On behalf of The Banquet West Capital Campaign 
Team, thank you for your generous donation of $989.69 to make the 
dream of a permanent westside location into reality.  We are 
anticipating a spring 2019 groundbreaking.  We are grateful for your  
incredible support!  Sincerely,  Ryan Otto 
 

Dear St. John Lutheran Church, 
 On behalf of Feeding South Dakota, I would like to thank you for 
your generous donation of 135 pounds of food given in the month of 
November.  Feeding South Dakota provides on-going hunger relief to 
South Dakotans through our Distribution Centers, Food Pantries, Mobile 
Distribution, Childhood Hunger Programs and a network with hundreds 
of partner agencies across the state.  With this network we are able to 
feed nearly 100,000 children, adults and seniors annually.  
 Thanks to your continuing partnership, we provided over 11.3 
million meals to families in need last year.  Thank you again for your gift. 
  Sincerely, Matt Gassen, CEO, Feeding South Dakota 
 

 (Pastor Paul continued……) 

integrity, having gotten a ghastly dishonest “good deal” at the 

expense of the loving other.   

Moving into a new year, God’s love ever-abounding, the 

Groom’s vow withholding nothing still after all these years, will we 

love in return, or will it be ten percent of our heart, ten percent of 

our soul, ten percent of our might?  Will we be merely the partner, 

however miserly or grand?  Or will we wear the ring and live the 

Bride? 
 

 

 

 ST. JOHN ALTAR GUILD 

Sunday, January 6, 10:00 A.M. 
A PRIMER FOR BEGINNERS AND REVIEW FOR OLD FRIENDS 

OF OUR ST. JOHN ALTAR GUILD 

Anyone interested in joining St. John’s Altar Guild or otherwise wanting 

to know why Lutherans do what they do in worship on Sunday morning 

are WELCOME.  Pick up a cup of coffee and join Pastor Paul in the St. 

John Library, between worship services January 6, at 10:00 a.m. 

& 
ADULT EDUCATION / SUNDAYS 

Coffee & Conversation in the Lee Stadem Library & Conference 

Room, starting at 10:00 a.m.  Pastor Paul, Facilitator 
January 6    Life & Liturgy:  Why Do Lutherans Do What Lutherans Do in  

                                                  Worship on Sunday Morning? 

January 13  The Ten Commandments:  Are They Suggestions?  Are They  

                                                                         Promises?   

January 20  The First Table:  Commandments 1, 2, and 3.  What do they mean? 

January 27 The Second Table:  Commandments 4 – 10.  What do they mean? 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

The deadline for the monthly Newsletter is 8:00 

a.m. on the 20th of the preceding month. This month 

it will be 8:00 a.m. Monday, December 21st.  

 



   ♫   ♫        “Music Notes”    ♫   ♫    
 

Greetings as we head into a new year! A HUGE thanks goes out to 

all who helped with our Advent Service in December.  Thanks to all 

who participated, as well as those who helped set up and take 

down.  Thanks to Dorin Dirkson-Garner for the moral support. 

Thanks to Hope Matchan for instructing the Sunday School 

teachers in the use of candles for the Sunday School kids.  Thanks 

to Dean Noble for instructing our ushers with the candles for the 

congregation.  Thanks also to those of you who came to watch the 

Bell Choir performance at the Pettigrew.  Thank you to the 

congregation for joining us in our caroling around the 

neighborhood.  Finally, special thanks to those who joined us for 

our performance on Christmas Eve.  This month the Bell Choir will 

be performing on Sunday, January 13th.  The Adult Choir will 

perform on Sunday, January 27th.  Here’s to a happy and healthy 

2019!!!!!!!!!!!! 

    Sarah Jorgensen, Director of Choirs 

 

 

 Recently, I had the fun “job” 

of shopping for presents for 

the Rosebud Christmas 

party.  I decided to start at 

Menards & was commenting 

to one of the clerks about 

the variety of toys they had.  

Noticing that my cart was 

already overflowing, she 

asked who I was shopping 

for.  I explained, saying I was 

trying to stretch our donated 

dollars as far as possible.  A 

short time later, she 

approached me, asking if I 

could accept a donation of several dozen bats & balls and teddy bears 

from her & her husband.  Such generosity!   So, if any of you are 

shopping at the West Menards & see Barb K, please thank her.     

Merry Christmas!               

Jan McDonald 

NAMI Family Support Group  is a 
peer-led support group for family 
members, caregivers and loved 

ones of individuals living with mental illness.  
  

Gain insight from the challenges and successes of others facing similar 
circumstances. NAMIôs Support Groups are unique because they follow 
a structured model, ensuring everyone has an opportunity to be heard  
and to get what they need.  
¶ Free of cost to participants 

¶ Designed for adult loved ones (18+) of individuals living with 
mental illness 

¶ Led by family members of individuals living with mental illness  
¶ Meets the first Sunday of the month in the library 6-7:30 PM  
¶ No specific medical therapy or medication is endorsed or 

recommended 
¶ Confidential  

  

For more information about the NAMI Family Support Group at St. John, 
contact Kari Clark at klwin@sio.midco.net or 605-351-4785.  We meet at 
St. John the first and third Sunday of each month at 6:00 PM in the 
church library. 

 

DECEMBER STATS:     Families        386 

                                                Baptized Membership          691 

                                               Confirmed Membership       570 
 

                                                         (Statistics as of 12/21/18) 
FUNERALS 

 Perry Emmons, December 1, 2018 

 Bonnie Rabenberg, December 8, 2018 

 

WEDDINGS 

 Cody Domel and Alyssa Petersen, December 15, 2018 

 Hiroshi Preston and Melissa Henle, December 16, 2018 

  

NEW MEMBERS 

 Dallas, Stephanie & Avery Groves, 4413 W Mesa Pass, Sioux Falls, SD  

57106 

 Angela Nordstrom, 3000 E. 21st St., Sioux Falls, SD  57103 

 Darin Palmer, 3601 S. Jesse James, Dr., Sioux Falls, SD  57103 
  

CHANGES FOR YOUR DIRECTORY: 

 Larry & Penny Dupuy, 475 Valley Acres Rd., Hot Springs, AR 71913 

 Anna Carlson, 6111 W. Maxwell Pl., Sioux Falls, SD  57107 
 

mailto:klwin@sio.midco.net


THE FLOWER CHART for 2019 is on the 

bulletin board in the west foyer.  If you 

wish to donate altar flowers for a particular 

Sunday this next year, please print your 

name and phone number next to that 

date.  Please sign up only once for the 

year until others have a chance to sign 

up, too.  Also, there is only room for one sign up per 

Sunday.  If you wish to share a Sunday with someone 

who has already signed up, you must check with them 

first to see if they wish to share that Sunday.  The Altar 

Guild will contact you prior to your chosen date for information.  

The price is $27.50 (includes tax) and can be paid in the church 

office.  Thank you! 

 

 

Support O ur Youth!  
 

41st Street Pizza Ranch on Wednesday, January 

16th  from 5 - 8pm.  Middle School Youth service 

project. 

41st Street Pizza Ranch on Wednesday, January 

23rd  from 5 - 8pm.  High School Youth service 

project. 

Let the youth of St. John pick up your dirty dishes and help them 

raise funds for summer camps. Thank you! 

 
 

 
 

January Mission Globe  
Our January Mission Globe recipient is The 

Children’s Inn.  The Children’s Inn mission is to 

provide emergency shelter for women and 

children who are victims of domestic violence, 

child abuse, and neglect. Children’s Inn also 

provides crisis intervention, parenting education, 

a 24-hour crisis hotline, and community education for abuse 

prevention. 

ROSEBUD JOY 
The trip to Mission for a Christmas Party for our friends on the 

Rosebud Reservation was a huge success!   Thank you to Cal and 

JoAnn Plienis, Rodney Hughes, Mark Fuller, John McIntyre and 

Jeanine for loading up the toys, quilts, food and coats and for 

driving, unloading, setting up and serving!  A big thank you to all 

the HyVee stores for donating hot dogs, buns, cookies, chips and 

juice!  Thank you to Cal Plienis for securing these donations! 

Here is a note from Mother Lauren: 

Please tell EVERYONE how wonderful this was, and convey our 

deepest gratitude to all who supported and participated. We 

served 11 of our 20 communities, and nearly 500 people! 

    Blessings and thanks, Mother Lauren 

     The Rev. Dr. Lauren R. Stanley 

         Superintending Presbyter, Rosebud Episcopal Mission (West) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

LWR (Lutheran World Relief) 
 

                 Happy New Year! 

We will be collecting items for personal care 

kits (health kits) during January, February, 

and March. Each kit contains: 

1 bath size towel aprox. 52 X 27 inches, 

dark color preferred. 

2 bath size bars of soap 4 to 5 ounces or 3 bars 3 ounce, any 

brand in original wrapping 

1 sturdy comb 

1 metal nail clippers, with or without a nail file 

1 adult sized toothbrush/ (because of a generous donation we 

do not need any donated this year )  

Items for any of the kits can be left by the office door 

Shipping note: LWR's approximate cost to handle and ship 

1 personal care kit is $2.65, which includes the addition of a tube 

of toothpaste at time of shipping. 

Remember, we are still collecting box tops for education 

and pop tabs for Ronald McDonald House 

Thank you for your continued support. 

    Barb Buchanan and Ann Mortenson 

 Co-Chairs of Mission Action Service Group 

 

_________________________________________________ 

NO WELCA BIBLE STUDY 

IN JANUARY 
           ___________________________________________________ 

 

       WELCA has greeting cards for sale in the church office. There 

are Birthday, Sympathy, Thinking of you, Encouragement, Get 

Well, etc. at $6.00 for a box of twelve. There are also pretty table 

napkins for $3.50 per package.  

 

Potluck & Movie 
No Potluck & Movie Night in January or 

February.  Watch for 2019 dates in the 

March Newsletter.  Thank you! 

 

THURSDAY EVENING WORSHIP  CONTINUES  

Worship with Holy Communion is offered the first, second, third, and fifth 
Thursdays of each month at 5:30 p.m., in the St. John sanctuary.  (Services are 
suspended the fourth Thursday of each month to accommodate ñFood-to-Youò 
Mobile Food Pantry.)  If youôre heading out of town for the weekend, have to 
work on Sunday, or are otherwise unable to worship on the weekend, please 
take advantage of this additional opportunity to worship Thursday evening.  

 IT COUNTS!  

 

 

O lder & W iser L utheran s  

The Owls (Retirees) usually meet the second Monday of each 

month at 10:00 a.m.  Be sure to join the group … even if you are 

not a regular attendee.  Come for coffee & fellowship.  This month 

they are meeting on Monday, December 10, at Fryn’ Pan (12th St. 

& Western Ave.).  All are welcome! 

 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ANOTHER 

SPECIAL OLYMPIAN!! 
 

Josh Stapleton placed 5th at the Unified Bowling Area 

Tournament on in Mitchell and took 1st & 3rd in the State 

Bowling Tournament in Aberdeen.  Way to go, Josh! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



From From the Library 

www.librarything.com/catalog/ 

stjohnchurch 

 Happy 2019! Hope you had a blessed Christmas and are 

ready to start the new year with a joyful heart. We at the St. John 

library are ready to help you with your reading and listening 

pleasure. 

 The Christmas books have been put back on the shelves. 

But, remember, you can always find seasonal books by looking for 

the sticker on the spine label. The new ones on display are new to 

St. John.  Perhaps you will make a new year’s resolution to read 

and learn more.  

 I just finished one of these new books called Midwives by 

Chris Bohjalian. It is fiction but tells a compelling story of a 

country midwife who is accused of manslaughter in the death of 

one of her mothers-to-be. I learned so much about midwifery as 

well as about the legal system. The story is told from the 

perspective of a thirteen year old girl. I highly recommend it. It is 

an easy read full of suspense. This was once on the Oprah’s book 

club list. 

Some of the other fiction books are: 

The Commoner (about the crown prince of Japan) by John 

Burnham Schwartz 

The Zookeeper’s Wife (WWII story- now a major motion 

picture) by Diane Ackerman 

The Confession (about a false imprisonment) by John 

Grisham 

New DVD’s are:  

The Absent Minded Professor, Flubber, and Son of Flubber 

 Some non-fiction books are: 

 Don’t Sweat the Small Stuff and it’s all small stuff by 

Richard Carlson 

Twelve Ordinary Men (about Jesus’ disciples) by John 

MacArthur 

Luther the Reformer by James Kittelson 

Stop by and check it out!     Linda the Librarian (Linda Weber) 

Youth News  
MIDDLE SCHOOL NEWS: 
We are back to our regular Wednesday nights for Youth Group 

beginning January 9th at 7 pm following Pastor Paul's Confirmation 

Class. 

January 14th we will be volunteering at Lunch is Served 

at 5:30 pm: In need of parents and youth to help put together 

lunches! We will meet at Emmanuel Baptist Church located at 1600 

E 12th St, Please let me know if you can help! 

Wednesday, January 16th we will be working at the 41st 

Street Pizza Ranch from 5 pm - 8 pm. In need of 8 helpers for this 

location. Proceeds raised will go towards your trip to NeSoDak.  

Sunday, January 20 we will be hosting coffee hour. 

Please let me know if you can help and provide baked goodies. 

Please arrive to help set up at 9am. 

January 26th we will planning to go sledding at 10:00 

a.m. This might sound odd as we don't have snow yet. If we have 

snow we will go to Spellerberg Park.  If no snow, we will go tubing 

at Great Bear- which will have a cost.  Pizza party following back at 

the church. 
  

Ryan McCormick | Youth & Family Assistant Ministry Director 
p. 605.201.7870 Call | Text    e. ryan.youthdirector@gmail.com 

 
     Gift Cards for a number of local businesses/restaurants are 
available for purchase on Sunday mornings at the Welcome Center in 
the east entryway of the church.  (Cards are also available weekdays 
in the church office.)  Gift Cards may be purchased in varying 
denominations allowing you to purchase merchandise at their 
respective businesses up to the face value of each card.  In most 
instances, Gift Cards purchased at St. John result in a 5% profit from 
participating businesses to our St. John Youth to help with summer 
camps and servant events. 
 

THANK YOU FOR PURCHASING GIFT CARDS AT ST. JOHN. 

 
 

-   Third class mail cannot be forwarded.  If you change your 
address, let us know so you receive your next Newsletter.  You 
will also save the church the 59Ê cost of address corrections. 

 

http://www.librarything.com/catalog/%20stjohnchurch
http://www.librarything.com/catalog/%20stjohnchurch
mailto:ryan.youthdirector@gmail.com


HIGH SCHOOL NEWS: 
Thanks to all the youth and parents that helped with our December 

activities, we had a busy month and now taking it a little easier in 

January as we need to get back into the swing of things. 

Sunday, January 6th:  Coffee hour will need you there by 

9:00 a.m. Serving biscuits and gravy and bananas.  Freshman and 

Sophmores please bring a bundle of bananas. 

Wednesday, January 9th:  Youth Board Meeting at 

6:00 p.m. Everyone welcome, come with ideas to share that you 

would like to have the youth participate in. 

Sunday, January 13th:  NO YOUTH GROUP- 9:45 a.m. 

Sunday, January 20th:  Youth Group- 9:45 a.m.  

Butterbraid, Puffins, and Pizza forms and money due. 

Wednesday, January 23rd:  Pizza Ranch – W. 41st 5:00 

p.m. W. 41s to 8:00 p.m., looking for 6 volunteers. 

Sunday, January 27th:  Coffee hour will need you there by 

9:00 a.m. Juniors and Seniors will provide muffins, breads, rolls, 

or coffee cake. 

Sunday, January 27th:  Serving the Annual Meeting 

Lunch at noon, we will prepare in the morning,  to looking for 

volunteers to bring buns, chips, and everyone to bring a pan of 

bars.  Let me know what you would like to bring.  This is for all 

high school, stay for the meeting and put your votes in. 

 

Summer Servant trip to Washington D.C:  If you have not 

turned in your forms, please due so as I am making 

arrangements. 

 

It isn’t what you have in your pocket that makes you 

thankful.  It’s what you have in your heart. 
 

“Opportunity is missed by most people because it is dressed 

in overalls and looks like work.”  Thomas Edison 
 

Belva Kurtz | Youth & Family Ministry Director 
p. 605.214-7539 Call | Text    e. bkurtz@vastbb.net 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE 

 Church office hours are normally 8-12 and 1-5 Monday through 

Friday. It is church policy to have the entrance doors locked during 

business hours if there is only one staff person in the building.  If you 

need into the church after hours for meetings, etc., please check out an 

entrance key.  All rooms are locked, so if you need to get in to a room for 

your meeting, you will also need a key for that room.  

 

St. John Prayer Ministry & Prayer Box – 

Pastor Paul and prayer ministers would like to 

pray for you.  Prayer requests are received in a 

secure prayer box in the back of the St. John 

sanctuary and are kept in strictest confidence 

before, during, and after prayers are said on your 

behalf.  It is of utmost importance to the St. John 

congregation that all our members and friends are prayed for on a 

routine basis.  Please help your pastor and prayer ministers to be 

faithful and effective in this undertaking by sharing with us 

whatever you may have in your heart to share.   

 

 

 

Project CAR Drivers Needed  
 

You Are The Key! 
Volunteers are the key to independence  

                                   and quality of life for seniors. 
 

Project CAR (Call A Ride) offers transportation to Sunday church 

services, and other church functions, and medical appointments for 

adult members of ten different churches.  This transportation is a 

crucial element in their ability to remain connected to their church 

and community.  Project CAR provides vehicles, gas, etc.  Please call 

the Project CAR office (332-2777) and visit with Kate or Wanda for 

more information.  Men, women, retired, working, young, young at 

heart … We Need You! 

 

 

Meals-On-Wheels 
St. John is responsible for Meals-on-Wheels 
drivers and helpers for Tuesdays.  If you are 
interested in helping out with this important 
community activity, please use the sign-up 
sheets at the Welcome Center (east entry of 
church).  The meals are picked up at the Center 
for Active Generations.  Thank you! 

 

Remember ï you can sign up for just one Tuesday if you 
wish.  Any and all help is needed and appreciated! 

mailto:bkurtz@vastbb.net

